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President-of-the-Month Aggie Kee welcomed Ralph Mendez, Don Ruh, Don
Ferderer, Larry McMillan, Bob Santo, Sal Del Campo, Manuel Baca, Richard
Malooly, and Damian Sandoval. Brad Manning, Paul White, and Vern Moyer
joined us from West Covina; Mike Tanaka and Harry Anderson, from Covina-
South Hills; Mary Ferderer and Bea McMillan, loyal spouses of Walnut Valley
members; and Jane Woods of the Haynes Family of Programs, today’s speaker

and donation recipient. Ralph Mendez led the group in our Pledge of Allegiance and Bea McMillan
offered this morning’s invocation.

Jane Woods reviewed programs at Haynes over the past year. Their schools now include the School
for Autism and Developmental Disabilities and the School for Emotional Disturbance and Learning
Disabilities. Both schools are state-certified non-public schools co-ed K-12. Their programs now
include a short-term residential treatment center, emergency shelter care, transitional housing, mental
health services, wrap-around services for children and their families, and a group of special
education, speech and language, behavioral analysts, and mental health counselors and therapists to
develop individualized programs for residents. We extend deepest appreciation to all of the members
and guests who donated gift cards and spur-of-the moment cash contributions. Collectively we
presented a package valued at $465.00 to Jane for their holiday program.

ROTATION OF MONTHLY PRESIDENTSROTATION OF MONTHLY PRESIDENTSROTATION OF MONTHLY PRESIDENTS

December 2015 – Aggie Kee
January 2016 – Open

February 2016 – Damian Sandoval
March 2016 – Open

April 2016 – Manuel Baca
May 2016 – Bob Santo

June 2016 – Ray McMullen
July 2016 – Ralph Mendez

August 2016 – Larry McMillan
September 2016 – Enrique Sanqui
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Aggie reviewed items from our Board Meeting on December 2:

 Among various group members, we can report 48 Service hours for November.
 We are moving forward in the system for our 501C3.
 Holiday Food Distribution will be held on December 19 at Walnut High School Stadium.
 Lt. Governor Rona Lunde will attend our meeting on December 18 as her official visit.
 Memorial services will be held on Wednesday, December 9, for Ted Miller.
 .....Mary and Don Ferderer and Aggie Kee plan on attending. Please join us if you can.

The Kiwanis Club ofThe Kiwanis Club ofThe Kiwanis Club of
Walnut Valley will notWalnut Valley will notWalnut Valley will not

meet on Friday, December 25, 2015.meet on Friday, December 25, 2015.meet on Friday, December 25, 2015.
Paul White reminded everyone that members of the West Covina club are still selling tickets for their
annual Christmas shopping spree. Please contact Paul or Vern if you would still like to support this
effort.

South Hills-Covina will participate in the Covina Christmas parade and are busy making plans for their
Cow Chip Bingo in January/February 2016.

A winning opportunity was selected for Richard Malooly, but the Joker was on holiday!

SSSEEEAAASSSOOON’N’N’SSS GGGRRREEEEEETTTIIINNNGGGSSS.........
Please continue on Page 3.



KIWANIS NEWSKIWANIS NEWSKIWANIS NEWS Don Ferderer – President
Ray McMullen – Treasurer
Aggie Kee – Secretary

Vol. 52/Issue 8/Page 3 Aggie Kee, EditorVol. 52/Issue 8/Page 3 Aggie Kee, EditorVol. 52/Issue 8/Page 3 Aggie Kee, Editor December 4, 2015December 4, 2015December 4, 2015

CELEBRATIONS & ACTIVITIES PROGRAMS
12/10 Division 35 DCM, 5:30 p.m., Covina Bowl,

Lt.-Governor Rona Lunde
12/11 Eddie King, Isaiah’s Rock

12/19 Holiday Food Distribution, Walnut HS Stadium 12/18 Lt.-Governor Rona Lunde’s Official Visit
12/28 Division 35 Rose Float Feeding 12/25 Merry Christmas – No Meeting

** 2016 **
03/10 Division Service Project, Williams Elementary

3/18, 19 Mt. San Antonio College Youth Days
08/18 We host DCM, Covina Bowl, 5:30 p.m.

“Don’t let ideas die of neglect.” -- Harold R. McAlindon“Don’t let ideas die of neglect.” -- Harold R. McAlindon“Don’t let ideas die of neglect.” -- Harold R. McAlindon

*** Join us every Friday at 7:00 a.m. ***
Diamond Bar Golf Course, 22751 Golden Springs Road, Diamond Bar, CA 91765; (909)861-8282

Please visit us at www.walnutvalleykiwanis.org
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